
Kansas Peace Officers 

Association 
PO Box 2592 

Wichita, KS 67201 
(316)722-8433 

 

Kansas Sheriffs 

Association 
PO Box 1122 

Pittsburg, KS 66762 
(620)230-0864 

Kansas Association of 

Chiefs of Police 
PO Box 780603 

Wichita, KS 67278 
 (316)733-7300 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Testimony to the House Corrections and Juvenile Justice Committee 

In Support of HB2648 

February 14, 2018 

 

Chairman Jennings and Committee Members, 

 

Our associations support HB2648. This bill fixes an inconsistency in sentencing when an 

offender is convicted of assaulting or battering a federal law enforcement officer. 

 

On a daily basis across Kansas, federal, state and local law enforcement officers work together in 

task forces or other enforcement activities that often involve enforcement of state law and federal 

law. The most common of these joint operations is work with the US Marshal’s Service in 

serving arrest warrants for violent crimes. Many times, these are arrest warrants for state crimes. 

 

We have encountered several cases where the federal and state prosecutors have agreed to pursue 

assault or battery cases against federal officers in state court. This is often the result of an attack 

on multiple officers that include both federal and state or local officers in the same operation. We 

are finding that federal and state prosecutors work together in the filing of these cases and on 

occasion want to keep the cases together in the state court. This is when there are both federal 

and state/local officers victimized in the same case. 

 

The issue being fixed by this bill is the one severity level enhancement that applies to state and 

local law enforcement officers does not apply to the federal officers. This is because federal 

officers are excluded from KSA 21-5412 subsection (c)(3), page 1 lines 17-19 and similarly from 

several subsections of KSA 21-5413. The bill fixes this by adding language in both statutes to 

include federal officers as defined in KSA 21-5413, which you will find on page 6 lines 31-33. 

 

These federal law enforcement officers are as much our partners in keeping our communities 

safe as our partner state and local agencies. Their level of risk is the same of ours while 

performing those duties. We believe the amendments offered in this bill are the right thing to do 

and will provide them the same level of justice as the state and local officers they work beside.  

 

We encourage you to move this bill favorably for passage. 

 

Ed Klumpp 

Legislative Liaison 

eklumpp@cox.net 

(785) 640-1102 


